GRAND CANYON COUNCIL STOREFRONT CODE OF CONDUCT 

Signups of Council offered storefronts
1. Units must staff all locations that they have reserved. No shows may lose storefront privileges in future fundraisers.
2. All units should confirm schedules with the families staffing their reserved storefronts a week in advance.  If a unit is not able to staff a reserved site, then the kernel must notify the council registrar that it should be released and the kernel should post the available location on the Grand Canyon Council Fundraising Forum  no less than 5 days prior to the date of the storefront. If there is a last-minute cancelation that the unit is unable to fill, please notify Council and share the availability as soon as possible.  
3. Council staff and volunteers will randomly spot check the Council coordinated storefronts throughout the sale to ensure they are being used, Scouts are dressed and behaving appropriately, and that booths are set up in a manner that represents your unit and Scouting well.
4. If your unit neglects to use a storefront reserved in their name, shows habitual misuse or canceling of storefronts on short notice, or otherwise abuses the goodwill of their location, your unit will lose the chance to sign up for locations the following year during the opening day.  
5. Council arranged storefronts may only sell popcorn or camp card products. No other fundraisers may be promoted at Council coordinated storefronts, as this contradicts our liability insurances and agreements with the store management, as well as damages the goodwill of Scouting in our communities.  This behavior may jeopardize the use of a business chain for all units and Council as a whole. Units found in violation of this guideline will forfeit all future use of Council arranged storefronts. 
6. Units should arrange sales opportunities that will enable them to meet their sales goals within their community. Council arranged storefronts should only supplement the opportunities that units have arranged themselves. 
7. You must request approval from management for your unit to work in front of the locations you have arranged.  Best practices advise that you confirm the approval and dates/times in writing in order to safeguard yourself from potential double booking or forgetfulness on the management’s behalf.
Storefront Etiquette
These are not recommendations, but guidance from the businesses that provide storefronts for BSA.  Failure to follow these may mean that Council, and all Scouting units, will lose this privilege.  Please follow the rules and do not spoil this for everyone else. 
1. Important – COVID consideration
a. Units must set up their tables 20 feet from any grocery store entrances.
b. Scouts must maintain social distancing and cannot approach customers.
c. Scouts must have face masks.  
2. Units must leave the storefront as clean or cleaner than they found it.
3. Arrive 15 minutes early to introduce yourself to management, ask about any special requirements, where the store would like your table set up, and thank them.
4. No horseplay or climbing on walls, columns, stair railings, etc.  Scouts are representing the BSA and should behave as such.
5. Keep the number of scouts and parents within what management requires. Fry’s asks that there be no more than six people at the store, Safeway asks for a maximum of two Scouts and two adults, and other businesses may vary. 
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